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Dear Parish Family,  
 

Thanks to the Invite Commission and the Parish Life Commission for hosting a welcome 

brunch for new parishioners last Sunday.  Three new families attended.   
 

Today is World Mission Sunday.  Pope Francis has chosen “Hearts on Fire, Feet on the 

Move” as the theme for this year’s World Mission Sunday.  This theme comes from 

Jesus’ encounter with the two disciples on the Road to Emmaus.  After Jesus vanished 

from their sight, “they said to each other, ‘Were not our hearts burning within us while 

he spoke to us on the way and opened the Scriptures to us?’” St. Therese and St. Francis 

Xavier are the patron saints of the missions. 
 

On October 15, Pope Francis released as an Apostolic Exhortation “C’est La 

Confiance...On Confidence in the Merciful Love of God For the 150th Anniversary of the 

Birth of Saint Therese of the Child Jesus and the Holy Face.” It may be found in English at https://www.vatican.va/ 

content/francesco/en/apost_exhortations/documents/20231015-santateresa-delbambinogesu.html. In §52, Pope Francis addresses her 

relevance to today’s world. 
 

Tuesday I will be attending the semi-annual Priest/PLC meeting at Saint Joseph Catholic Church in Four Corners. 
 

Tuesday is the 79th Anniversary of the death of Fr. Thomas Scecina for whom Scecina Memorial High School is named.  Fr. Scecina 

served as a military chaplain in World War II.  Captured by the Japanese, he was part of the Bataan Death March.  In the fall of 1944, the 

Japanese planned to transfer all the POWs to Japan to serve as slave laborers.  He was on the ship Arisan Maru when it was torpedoed by 

an American submarine that did not know that the ship was a prisoner ship.  Scecina Memorial High School opened in 1953.   
 

Saturday is the Feast of Saints Simon and Jude, Apostles.  Saint Simon is referred to as the Zealot or Canaanite.  Some argue that he was 

called the Zealot because he belonged to an anti-Roman party.  Others argue that he was called the Zealot because of his rigid adherence 

to Jewish Law.  St. Jude, also called Thaddeus (“Courageous”), is the patron of those in despair or of hopeless cases.  According to 

tradition, both were martyred in Persia.  Please pray for the priests and parishioners of St. Simon and St. Jude parishes on Saturday. 
 

We are looking forward to our All-Class Reunion on Saturday, November 4.  Please note the full-page announcement of this year’s All-

Class Reunion elsewhere in The Theresean.  Besides the presentation of Outstanding Alumni awards and the Bob Kiley Scholarship, we 

will recognize 2023 anniversary classes.  The All-Class Reunion will give us an opportunity to say thanks to you for your support, for 

you to reconnect with classmates and friends, and for us to honor outstanding alumni.  If you are an alumnus or alumna, please sign up to 

come.  Also, if your children are alumni, please encourage them to attend. 
 

Have a wonderful week. 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 Saint Vincent DePaul  

5th Sunday Collection 

Members of the Society of Saint 

Vincent de Paul (SVDP) are called to 

journey toward holiness through 

serving Christ in the poor and one 

another.  The Little Flower 

conference makes home visits to 

those who have requested financial assistance, furniture, 

appliances, household items, and other basic needs.  Housing aid 

and utility assistance are also available. 
 

The Little Flower official neighborhood is bounded roughly by 

Sherman Drive to I-70 to Arlington to 10th Street.  From October 

1, 2022 to July 17, 2023 our conference has helped 457 

neighbors: 334 adults and 123 children. This is made possible by 

donations. 
   

When a month has 5 Sundays (like October) a special envelope is 

available for donations to SVDP to be placed in the collection.  
For those that contribute electronically, that option is now 

available.  Next Sunday is the fifth Sunday.  Please 

prayerfully reflect on your ability to help in this service. 

We extend our condolences to 

Eileen McFadden on the death of 

her brother, Dennis Fahey, who 

passed away on September 29 and 

whose funeral liturgy was 

celebrated here on October 16.  Please keep all of Dennis’ family 

and friends in your thoughts and prayers during this difficult 

time.  May God welcome Dennis into his eternal glory.   
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The next Baptism Preparation Class is Monday, November 13 

at 7:00 p.m., in the Parish Center.  This class is required for 

parents who are requesting baptism for their child and have not 

previously attended a preparation class. Please call the parish 

center at 317-357-8352 to let us know you plan to attend. Plan 

ahead as the next class will not take place until February. 
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The 29th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

 
 

For the Week of   October 23 - 29, 2023 
23 October Monday  

 5:30 p.m. Fr. Paul Hulsman 

24 October Tuesday  

  No Mass 

25 October Wednesday 

 9:30 a.m. Michael & Carolyn Ley by Carol Freeland  

26 October Thursday  

 9:30 a.m. For the Intention of Marca Budzenski by 

Casady Williamson 

27 October Friday   

 5:30 p.m. Eileen Watson by Jane Gilmore 

28 October Saturday – The Vigil of the 30th Sunday in 

Ordinary Time    

  5:00 p.m. Charles & Lillian Graf by Charlie & Pauline 

Graf 

29 October Sunday –The 30th Sunday in Ordinary 

Time  

 9:30 a.m. Betty McDonald by the Ladies Club 

 6:00 p.m. For the People 

 

 
October 22 - 29, 2023 

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 School 10:30 a.m. Religious Ed 

 Duffey Hall 
(School Cafe) 

10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

Monday Duffey Hall 
(School Cafe) 

6:30 p.m. Bible Study- 
Jesus & the Eucharist 

Tuesday St. Patrick 
(Parish Center) 

6:00 p.m. Chess Practice 

 St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

7:00 p.m. RCIA 

 Church 7:00 p.m. Choir 

Wednesday St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

5:30 p.m. SVDP Meeting 

 Duffey Hall 
(School Cafe) 

6:30 p.m. Euchre  

 St. Patrick 
(Parish Center) 

7:00 p.m. Liturgy Committee 

 St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

7:00 p.m. Parish Council 

Executive Meeting 

Thursday St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

1:00 p.m. Thursday Formation 

Group 

 St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

8:00 p.m. AA  

Friday St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

4:00 p.m. Legion of Mary 

 Duffey Hall 
(School Cafe) 

7:00 p.m. Middle School Dance 

Saturday  

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 Duffey Hall 
(School Cafe) 

10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 School 10:30 a.m. Religious Ed 
 

Readings for October 28/29  

30th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Exodus 22:20-26 

1 Thessalonians 1:5c-10 

Matthew 22;34-40 

To read the readings on-line, go to 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/102923.cfm 

 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER   
Your Gifts of Treasure 

 

Weekly Budget Goal $           13,200.00 

Collection of October 7 and 8   $             7,637.39 

Electronic Contributions 10/2-10/6 $             9,191.09 

Collection of October 14 and 15   $             5,819.56 

Electronic Contributions 10/9-10/13 $             3,347.49 

Fiscal Year 2023-2024 Actual $         197,788.48 

Fiscal Year 2023-24 Budget $         211,200.00 

Fiscal Year 2023-24 YTD  DEFICIT $        -  13,411.52    

Home Improvement Fund 
 

August Contributions $       2,380.00 

September Contributions $       2,243.00 

October Contributions (to date) $       1,678.00    

 

 
Our next session will be on Tuesday, October 24, at 7 p.m. in the 
parish center.  Our topic will be The Mass. 

 

 

The next issue of the parish newsletter, “The Little Flower Garden,” 
will be distributed in mid-November.  Any news or photos you have 
to share about Little Flower parishioners, ministries, and activities 
should be sent via email to lfparishnews@yahoo.com by Friday, 
October 27.  You may also bring items to the parish office or drop 
them in the collection basket. 
 

Little Flower Euchre Nights 

Sponsored by the Little Flower Men’s Club 
 

Who: Ladies and Gents at least 21 years of age 

Where: Little Flower Cafeteria 

When: October 25 from 6:30-9:00 p.m. 
                  

We will play a round robin within groups of 8, so you will play 7 rounds 

and partner with everyone in your group of 8.  Rounds will last 15 

minutes with each player dealing twice if time allows – we will strictly 

limit each round to 15 minutes.  We will play 4 rounds then take a 15-

minute break before playing the final three rounds.   
 

Snacks will be provided, and soft drinks/water will be available for $1 

each. Little Flower Euchre Rules will be handed out when you register. 
 

Questions? Contact Chris Johnson (317) 513-8168 or 

johnsojc@iupui.edu. 

 

 

ANNUAL LITTLE FLOWER SCHOOL 
ALL-CLASS REUNION 

Saturday, November 5, is the date for our Annual Little 
Flower School All-Class Reunion. We encourage as many of 
our school alumni as possible to join us for this event. If you 
have children who graduated from Little Flower, please share 
this information with them and encourage them to attend.  
More details can be found elsewhere in the bulletin. 
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During the month of October, the Ladies Club is asking for 

donations of travel sized toiletries for the homeless.  There will 

be baskets at all of the church entrances. Some suggestions are: 
• razors 

• toothbrushes 

• toothpaste 

• can openers(smallest available) 

• deodorant bar soap 

• bar soap containers 

• lip balm 

• masks 
 

Thank you! 

 

Please keep our ill and homebound 
parishioners and friends in your thoughts 
and prayers, especially the following people 
who have requested prayers for various 
reasons:   
 

Bill Ajamie, Tricia Allstatt, Fr. Mike Barton, Jane 
Bell, Esther Capps, Joe Clegg, Mark Clevenger, Dan Dugan, Sherri 
(Ruegamer) Dugger, Joanna Estes, Forestal Family, Carol Freeland, 
Olivia Jo Garrison, Haydee Gloria, Katie Goodin, Charlie Goodman, 
Margie Greene, Linda Hedges, Mary Lou Hoggatt, Lois Irwin, Bobbie 
Lawless, Bobby Lesczynski, Larry Lynch, Catherine McKenna-Sexton, 
Sally Meth, Gene Miller, Jimmy Murphy, Carol Murphy, Mike Payne, 
Ray Quinn, Bill Rathz, Judy Rathz, Scott Rhinehart, Ray Riley, Lourdes 
Riedeman, Bill Schlosser, Gary Walters, and Janet Wilkerson.  
 

If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will brighten 
their day. This week we especially want to remember:  
 

Lois Irwin 

c/o Stan Irwin 

 305 Sunset Ave, Rocky Ripple, IN 46208 
 

 

Pray for our active military family/friends: 
 
Brian Ledgerwood, serving on the USS Theodore Roosevelt, son of 
Diane Anderson 
 

Victor Franco, serving at Malmstrom Air Force Base in Great Falls, MT. 
 

Matthew Hughey, serving at Scott Air Force Base – nephew of Rita 
Cooning. 
 

Aden S. Haigerty, United States Navy, serving aboard aircraft carrier 
USS Ronald Reagan – nephew of Mike Haigerty.    
 

Javier Estrada – United States Navy, serving on the USS Wisconsin in 
Great Lakes, IL. 
 

Jared Cox - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, grandson of Ed 
and Cindy Wernsing. 
 
 

If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country and 
would like their name listed in the bulletin so others can pray for 
them, please contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 or 
pclegg@littleflowerparish.org. 

 

 

The Parish Life Commission will once 

again host our annual Halloween Party 

on Tuesday, October 31, from 6:00-

8:00 p.m. in the school.   There will be 

games in the gym, hot dogs, chips, and 

drinks in the cafeteria, trick or treating 

in the hallways, and the night will end 

with a costume contest!         
 

Your help is needed in order to make the Halloween Bash a 

success. Donations of individually wrapped candy treats are 

requested.  Please leave your donation at the parish center, at 

school, or in the collection containers that will be available at 

the church doors.  Also, if you are willing to help with the 

Halloween Bash, please contact Peggy Clegg at 

pclegg@littleflowerparish.org or 317-357-8352 x106.   We are in 

need of people to help with setting up, tearing down, passing out 

candy, working in the cafeteria, and assisting with games. 

 

All men of Little Flower parish 
are invited to join a Saturday 
morning prayer group. These 
bi-weekly meetings will take 
place in the parish center from 
7:00-8:00 a.m. See parish 

calendar for specific dates. 
 

This once long-standing tradition at Little Flower is coming 
back after several years hiatus. We will read and reflect 
upon the Sunday scripture passages, followed by open 
discussion. We hope to strengthen our spiritual lives, while 
encouraging group fellowship, support, and prayer. 

 

Weekend Mass Attendance (weekly averages) 

December 2019 – February 2020 (pre-pandemic) 608 

June 2020 – May 2021    249 

June 2021 – May 2022    434  

June 2022 – May 2023    483 

June 2023 – September 2023   469 

October 2023(thru October 15)   462 
 

CYO Rancho Framasa  
School Year Program Staff: Spring! 

 

School Year Program Staff coordinate and facilitate 
Outdoor Education, Retreats, Family Camps, Community 
programs, and Leadership programs. This experience 
includes living in community while working together to 
create and implement faith-based programs and 
retreats. Program Staff applicants should be hard 
working, high energy, faith filled, and have strong 
relationship and communication skills. This person will 
have the opportunity to work within a team of camp 
professionals and impact the lives of children and adults 
in the outdoors. Apply for 9 or 3 months. 
Salary: $500 per week | Housing provided. For more 
information visit: Work at CYO Camp! 
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Registration is now open! The Archdiocese is encouraging strong 

participation from each of its parishes and the Faithful. As the 

host archdiocese, we have been provided with a discount 

code, Indy24, which reduces the cost of individual passes from 

$375 to $274.  

 

 

 

 

Knights of Columbus 

Fatima Event Center  
Located at 1040 North Post Road 

Fatima Council’s Dinner with the 

Knights will be on Monday, October 23 

at 6:30 p.m. for our 2nd Annual Chili 

Cookoff Contest and more. No charge for 

the meal; however, drinks will be an extra 

charge. Those interested in entering the contest are asked to bring 

their chili by 6 p.m. Donations accepted for “Coats for Kids” 

fund raiser. Please join us for a great evening. 
 

Kroger Community Rewards 
 

Our third-quarter earnings from 
The Kroger Community Rewards 
Fundraiser is $720.35, with 236 
households participating between 
7/1/2023 to 9/30/2023. You could 
help Little Flower School earn up to 
$50,000 every three months! How? 
By shopping at Kroger and using your 

registered Kroger Plus Card. To register your Kroger Plus Card, 
go to www.kroger.com/communityrewards. You will first sign into 
your Kroger account or register for a new account. After you log 
into your account, please enter our organization number 
CP031. The more you spend at Kroger, the larger the check Little 
Flower will receive.  Note: It will be necessary for you to re-
register for this program every year. Thanks in advance!   
 

 

 
 

November Retreats at Fatima 

Grieving our Losses 

A Day Retreat with Sr. Olga Wittekind 

Saturday, November 18, 2023 / 9 a.m. – 3:30 p.m. 

Description:  This day retreat is for anyone experiencing a 

significant loss – whether that be the death of a loved one, losing 

one’s job or loss due to change in life circumstances.  Sr. Olga 

will guide us and help us explore the process of grieving and 

understand the feelings that arise in this, and how this correlates 

to our spirituality and our relationship with God. 

Registration:  $45.00; includes program, lunch, and Mass.    

  

Day of Silence 

Self-Directed 

Tuesday, November 14, 2023 / 8 a.m. – 4 p.m. 

Description:  This day is unscheduled and offers retreatants the 

opportunity to “unplug” from the outside world in a relaxed, 

calm and quiet setting. Registration:  $40.00; includes lunch, 

Mass, private room for the day, and access to areas of peace 

within the retreat house and grounds.  An overnight stay, if 

available, can be added for an additional $30.00.  
 

To register go to www.archindy.org/fatima - click on “Register” 

on home page and scroll through Calendar of Events to find these 

programs.  You may also contact our Registrar, Lisa Coons at 

(317) 545-7681, or email lcoons@archindy.org 
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The 29th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

HELP FEED FAMILIES IN NEED 

THIS THANKSGIVING! 

IT’ AS EASY AS  1 - 2 -  3 ! 

IT’S AS EASY AS  1 - 2 -  3 ! 

1. On the weekend of October 28/29 pick up a reusable grocery bag (or two!) in the front

of church.  If you are not able to pick up a bag in church, they will be available in the

parish office beginning October 30, from 9 a.m. until 3 p.m., while supplies last.

Inside the bag you will find a list of ten grocery items.

2. Go to the store and purchase the ten items. This is something families can do together

as a good work to help the poor!

3. Return your filled bag to church on the weekend of November 11/12, or to the

parish office, no later than Monday, November 13.

Little Flower’s St. Vincent de Paul volunteers will add a bread item and a grocery gift card 

to make the bag complete.  

Thank you for your help as we serve the poor in our neighborhood.    
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3940 S. Arlington, Indy
317-783-3394

Homeowner/Contractor Rentals
Kurt Schnell 81’–Parishioner

Email: toolshed@att.net • Web: toolshedindy.com

“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the

Liturgy of Cremation.”
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